
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
This newsletter is kindly photo copied in the office of Councillor Ryan Murphy 

 

NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2017 
 

 

NEXT GENERAL MEETING 
 
Members are invited to attend the next General Meeting 
to be held on Thursday 24 August, 2017, commencing 
at 8.00 pm, at the Bayside Uniting Church Hall, 420 
Wondall Road, Manly West. 
 
 

RED SPOTTERS CLUB 
 

Commencing at 7.30 pm, Red Spotters for this month is 
being presented by Jim Stratford.  Jim is one of our 
great Cattleya growers, and has a wealth of information 
to pass on to our members. 
 
 

FEATURE ITEM 
 
This month’s presentation is by the Department of 
Agriculture and Fisheries, giving our members an 
update on Fire Ant Legislation.  This is a very relevant 
topic for all members, whether you live in a restricted 
area, or just transport your plants to shows in other 
areas.  Please Note:  this will start at 8 pm  
 
 

The following members are requested to make 
themselves available for the next meeting: 
 

Judges: Eric Locke, John Rooks, Brent Nicoll, 
Les Vickers, Jan Heitman 

Associate Judges:  Ken Haase, Janelle Girdlestone 
Scribes: Volunteers required please. 
Supper Stewards:  Ian Want and Bill Sedgwick 
Hostesses: Dot Rooks and Margaret Rieck 
Library : Helen Vickers 
Plant Registrar: Ann Kable 
Plants Worth Noting: Volunteer please. 
Trade Table: Greg Webb 

 
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING 

 
The next Committee Meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on 
Thursday 7 September, 2017 at the Bayside Uniting 
Church Hall, 420 Wondall Road, Manly West. 

 
 

URGENT – TIME IS 
RUNNING OUT 

BAR CODING LABELS 
FOR PLANT SALES 

 
 
The August General Meeting will be the last chance to 
get the Bar Code Labels Request Form at a meeting for 
the Spring Show 2017.  The forms are also available 
from the website, or you can phone Ray on 3823 4277 
to order your labels. 
 
Remember, it will be a requirement to have these 
barcode labels on your pots, as this is the only 
method our Plant Sales Staff will be using to process 
the sale of your plants.  You can still put the “old style” 
information Tags on your plants with whatever 
information you want eg species, colour etc. 
 
WE ASK THAT MEMBERS PLEASE FILL OUT THIS 
FORM AS SOON AS IS PRACTICABLE, AND RETURN 
TO RAY GIRDLESTONE, EITHER BY EMAIL OR AT 
THE AUGUST MEETING.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE IT 
TO THE LAST MINUTE, AS IT IS NOT A 5 MINUTE 
JOB TO PRODUCE THESE LABELS. 

Founded 1966 
 

 

Patron                       Joan Pease MP 
 
 

PO Box 60 WYNNUM CENTRAL QLD 4178 
www.edos.org.au 
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These labels will NOT be able to be printed on the 
afternoon of Show Set-up – it is a time-consuming 
process to enter new details, print the labels and 
upload the information to the Cash Registers. 
 
The contact details on the form are Important, so that 
Ray can contact the member if there is an issue, or to let 
the member know when they are ready for collection. 
 
The most important information required is the number of 
labels required for each dollar value.  Any labels you do 
not use for the Spring Show can be used at any 
EDOS Inc show in the future. 
 
If there are any queries please contact Ray, either on 
3823 4277 or email taketwo@iprimus.com.au 

    REMEMBER – NO BAR 

CODE LABEL, NO PLANT SALES! 
 
 
 

Working Bee 
 

We are looking for volunteers to help out with a 
“Working Bee” to clean the tables on 31 August at 9 am 
at the Kable residence.  If you can help out, please 
contact either Barry or Milton. 

 
 

Redfest 8-10 September 2017 
 

Redfest is on again this year – 8 to 10 September at 
the Cleveland Showgrounds.  EDOS Inc, in 
conjunction with Redlands Orchid Society Inc will be 
putting on a display.  We will need volunteers and 
plants to put on display, so please keep this date free in 
your calendar. 
Once again, you will not be expected to be there the 
whole time, but if you can spare a few hours it will be a 
big help.  If you are able to assist, either as a volunteer 
on Saturday or Sunday, or supplying plants, please let 
Milton know. 
 
Set up will be from 12 pm on Friday, at the AMP Pavillion. 
More details will be available at the August General 
Meeting. 

 

 
 

51st EDOS SPRING SHOW 
16 & 17 September, 2017 

 
A reminder that our Spring Show will be held 16 and 17 
September, 2017, with judging on Friday night 15 
September, 2017, so hopefully everyone has their 
plants in preparation, and it is also time to consider how 
you may be able to help out. 
 
ONE CHANGE FOR FUTURE SHOWS WILL BE “NO 
PLANTS IN THE HALL OR PLANT SALES BEFORE 4 
PM.   
It is unfair on those who are assisting to set up to have 
to work around plants.  If you are at the Hall before 4 
pm, please consider offering assistance – the more 
helpers we have, the quicker the work gets done.  
Please speak to Ray, Ken Haase or Dick and I am sure 
that they will find a job for you. 
 
Please do not judge your plants at home.  Remember 
that the purpose of our Show is to showcase our 
Orchids to the public.  The more plants we have on the 
Show bench, the more spectacular it looks to the public. 
 

Show Roster - If you are available to help out at the 

Spring Show please put your name in the Show Roster 
book at the next meeting, or contact either Ray, Milton 
or Barry and let them know when you would be 
available to help out, and what job you be able to 
volunteer for. 
 
Even if you can only spare a couple of hours, we 
need as many members as possible to help make 
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the show a success, and to share the load, so 
please put your name on the roster!  
 
It’s also an opportunity to spend time getting to know 
other members – for our new members it is an excellent 
opportunity to learn from our more experienced 
growers. 

Catering - Our Catering Convenor Ian would 

appreciate any donations of cakes, slices and biscuits 
etc.  Ian will also appreciate assistance in the kitchen, 
especially during the busy times of the day. 

Plant Sales – Our Plant Sales Convenor 

Dick Dorham is looking for assistance in Plant Sales.  If 
you are available to help out, please either see Dick or 
a Committee member, or put your name on the Roster. 
 

Benching Tags – will be available at the August 

meeting from Secretary Milton.  They are also available 
for printing from the EDOS Inc Website – 
www.edos.org.au 
 

Plant Sales Bar Code Labels – Please read 
the previous article. 
 

Craft Tags – Craft Tags will be available at 

the August EDOS meeting.  If you are unable to collect 
them at the meeting please contact Secretary Milton. 

Plant Labels - It is very important when 

benching plants that labels are easy to read and 
correct.  A clearly written label makes it much easier for 
everyone to read, and avoids the possibility of a plant 
being given an incorrect name on the Prize Cards and 
in Competition Results, or even placed in the incorrect 
category.   
For any members who are unsure of, or would like to 
confirm that their plant labels are correct before 
benching, (either spelling or registration of crosses) 
EDOS will have available on Friday night prior to 
benching of plants, the Orchidwiz database for 
members to check their labels. Please see Ann Kable 
or Janelle Girdlestone. 
 

Member Number – If you are unsure of your 

Member Number, please speak to either Ann Kable or 
Janelle Girdlestone.  This number needs to be used if 
you are benching and/or selling plants. 
 

Show Attendance Register - – It is EDOS Inc. 

policy that ALL persons attending; exhibiting; benching 
or selling orchid plants at the Spring Show sign the 
EDOS Inc. Attendance Register, so please make sure 
you sign when you arrive at the Hall. 

 

Attendance Book – for Insurance Purposes it is 

necessary for Members to sign the Attendance Book 
when helping out at the Show 

Cut Flowers and Greenery – The 

Ladies from the Floral Arrangement section of our show 
are requesting contributions of any orchid flowers, 
bromeliad flowers and Anthuriums, and also greenery 
for their floral arrangements, especially on Saturday, as 
these Floral Arrangements are very popular, and 
supplies usually run low by lunchtime.  
The leaves from the cordylines, flax, anthurium, 
camellia bush, magnolia, strap leaves and crotons are 
great for greenery, along with all the others you kindly 
bring.  We would also be very grateful for containers 
(small or large) suitable for flower arrangements. 
 

Condition of Sale Plants – Please ensure that 

any plants you may present for sale are virus free, 
clean and NOT recently potted.  Plants need to be 
stable in the pots and not show any insect damage, etc.  
If it is not a plant in the condition you would consider 
purchasing yourself, then please do not put it up for 
sale! 
 
As per our By-Laws, -refer in particular to EDOS Inc By-
Laws 5.6 and 5.7 - plants which are deemed to be of an 
unsuitable standard will be removed from the Sales 
Tables. 
 

Show Schedule - A copy of the Schedule for the 

2017 Spring Show was attached to the June 
Newsletter, and is also available through the EDOS Inc 
website. 
 
There have been some changes made to the Show 
Schedule and General Conditions, so please have a 
read of these to ensure that you are aware of any 
changes that have been made. One change in 
particular is the number of Champion categories. 
 
A reminder also that Entries MUST be tabled and 
available for Judging by 7.30 pm 
 
If you have any queries please feel free to contact 
either the Show Captain Ray Girdlestone, Chief 
Steward Ken Haase, or the President Barry Kable. 
 
 

EDOS Inc Show Vouchers 
 
For those Members who are lucky enough to win Prize 
Vouchers at any of our EDOS Shows, please be 
assured that these vouchers CAN be used at the EDOS 
Inc Trade Table at any time before the expiry date 
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shown, or at the any of the Sponsors noted on the 
vouchers. 
 

 
 

 

 
 
What: Logan And District Orchid Society 
Where: Springwood State School 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017  
 
What: ANOS (Qld) Kabi Group Inc 
Where: Strathpine Community Centre, 119 Gympie 

Road, Strathpine 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017 
 

What: North Brisbane Orchid Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 26 and 27 August, 2017 
 

What: Nambour Orchid Show 
Where: Uniting Church Hall, Coronation Ave, 

Nambour 
When: 1 and 2 Sept, 2017  
 

What: Redlands Orchid Show 
Where: Donald Simpson Centre, 172 Bloomfield 

St, Cleveland 
When: 2 September, 2017  
 
What: Lockyer Valley Orchid Society Orchid & 

Flower Show 
Where: Laidley Cultural Centre, Laidley-Plainland 

Road, Laidley 
When: 7-9 September, 2017 
 
What: West Brisbane Orchid Show 

Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 9 and 10 September, 2017  
 
What: EDOS Inc Spring Show 
Where: Bayside Uniting Church Hall, 420 

Wondall Road, Manly West. 
When: 16 and 17 September, 2017 
 
What: Glasshouse Country Orchid Show 
Where: Beerwah Community Hall, Peachester Rd, 

Beerwah 
When: 22 and 23 September, 2017  
 
What: Bribie Island Orchid Show 
Where: The Orchid House, 1

st
 Avenue, Bribie 

Island 
When: 30 September and 1 October, 2017  
 
What: Queensland Orchid Society 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 21 and 22 October, 2017  
 
What: Nambour Orchid Species Show & Trade 

Fair 
Where: Uniting Church Hall, Coronation Ave, 

Nambour 
When: 27 and 28 October, 2017 
 
What: North Moreton Orchid Council Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 28 and 29 October, 2017 
 
What: Orchid Species Show 
Where: Auditorium, Botanic Gardens, Mt Coot-tha 
When: 11 and 12 November, 2017 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Other Dates to Remember 
 

 
ü Wynnum Plaza Display will be on 2 

September.  We will be looking for members to assist 
on the day from 9 am to 3 pm.  We will also require 
plants for the display. 

 
ü EDOS Inc will be holding another display at the 

office of our Patron Joan Pease MP to advertise our 
show.  The first one was a success, and the second one 
will be 5 September.  We will be looking for a couple of 
members to assist, and we will also need some plants.  
Please contact Milton if you can help out. 
 
ü EDOS Inc Beginning With Orchids 23 
September, 2017 will be held at Fame Nursery, 
commencing with Morning Tea at 9.30 am.  This is a 
great information session for new and prospective 
members. 
 
ü QOS Inc Guest Society – EDOS Inc will be the 
Guest Society at the QOS Inc Monthly Meeting on 9 
October, plants to be benched by 7.30 pm.  Please 
consider attending and benching your orchids, to 
showcase our Society to other Societies.  Prizes will be 
given for 1

st
, 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 . 

 

Plants Worth Noting 
 
There were many good orchids displayed at our last 
meeting, the paphs and phrags were again at their 
usual best, but the one orchid which stood out to me 
was Tony Beck's Rhynchostylis gigantea alba . Tony 
said it was bought a few years back from Roy Jope and 
has flowered well each year . 
Grown under 2 layers of 75% shade cloth, watered 
twice weekly, and fertilized weekly with what's on hand 
at the time. 

He also said that he has crossed it with another 
awarded Rhy. gigantea alba which has larger blooms, 
and is keen to see the results ....hopefully next year. 

Tony's tip for good orchid growing is,.... good 

housekeeping.....It eliminates most problems. 

 

Kev Hamment 
 
 
 

 
 

WEBSITE 
 www.edos.org.au.  Our Webmaster Ray Girdlestone 

asks that if you have any Cultural advice or articles relating to 
orchid growing you think may be useful to others please pass 
it on to Ray for inclusion on the website. 

Ray can be contacted on email webmaster@edos.org.au  
or phone 3823 4277 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTES FROM THE EDITOR 

If anyone has any articles they would be interested in having included in the Newsletter please let me know. 
For anyone who is interested in receiving their Newsletter electronically, please let me know your email 

address and I will include you in our email group.  My email address is editor@edos.org.au 

GENERAL NOTICE  

Members who wish to record change of address or other membership particulars – please advise the Secretary  - email secretary@edos.org.au  or 
phone 3245 4528.   Disclaimer:  While the Management Committee and the Editor of the EDOS Inc Newsletter endeavour to assure the reliability 
of material and advertising printed in the Newsletter, neither EDOS Inc or the Editor can assume any responsibility for the views expressed in the 
Newsletter.   Editors of other Newsletters are advised that EDOS Inc will be happy if they decide to use material printed herein.  
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